
ORDER NO. 06-109

ENTERED 03/09/06

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UE 165/UM 1187

In the Matter of

PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC
COMPANY

Application for a Hydro Generation Power
Cost Adjustment Mechanism,

(UE 165)

and

Application for Deferral of Costs and
Benefits Due to Hydro Generation Variance.

(UM 1187)

)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: PROCEEDINGS TERMINATED; DOCKETS CLOSED

On May 18, 2004, pursuant to ORS 757.210, Portland General Electric
Company (PGE) filed with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission),
Advice No. 04-11, revising Tariff Sheet Nos. 1-3 and 100-1 and submitting Original
Sheet Nos. 128-1, 128-2 and 128-3 (Docket No. UE 165). Simultaneously therewith,
pursuant to ORS 757.259 and OAR 860-027-0300, PGE filed an Application for Deferral
of Hydro Generation Variance Costs and Benefits (Deferral Application) in Docket
UM 1187. A Notice of Intervention was filed by the Citizens’ Utility Board (CUB),
and a Petition to Intervene was filed by the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities
(ICNU), both of which became parties to the proceeding.

By Order 05-1261, entered December 21, 2005, the Commission rejected
the Stipulation filed by PGE and the Commission Staff, but permitted these dockets to
remain open to allow PGE to file revised plans, consistent with the principles set forth in
the Commission Order, for addressing variations in hydro generation and deferral of the
costs and benefits related thereto.

By letter dated February 10, 2006, PGE asked that Docket UE 165 be
closed. By letter of February 13, 2006, PGE withdrew its Deferral Application and asked
that Docket UM 1187 be closed. Staff, CUB and ICNU all indicated that they had no
objection to the termination of these dockets.




